MINUTES OF THE

Florida Citrus Region Porsche Club of America Monthly Meeting Location: Porsche of Orlando

December 2, 2013

Officers Present: Steve Williamson, President; Lisa Lewis, VP; Lyn Perez, Secretary; Also present: 48 Members including 4 New Members – Chris Johnson, Andrew Perry, Alan Wong, and Armando Martinez. Guest included Lou Linden, President elect of the Space Coast Region PCA and Chairman of the Escape 2013 Committee and David O'Neal our Zone 12 Rep.

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Williamson.

Steve Williamson gave the financial report. The cash balance of the FLC PCA account is \$85,356. The portion belonging to the Club Race account is \$46,344. The balance of \$39,512 belongs to the Citrus Region.

Steve Williamson and Lyn Perez reported on the Russell Rally. More than \$3100 was raised for the home. Lyn Perez delivered the checks and was able to visit with some of the children there.

Steve Williamson mentioned the Spiel needed articles and pictures of driver activities, preferably Porsche related.

Steve Williamson gave the membership report in the absence of Bill Davis membership Chair. Membership stands at 543 Primary members, 342 Family members and 39 Affiliate members for a total of 924.

Mel Saiz our webmaster reported that he was working on a new module for the FLC website to allow members to more easily list cars and other Porsche related good for sale.

Old Business

- Bert Del Villano announced the next Autocross December 7 and encouraged everyone to attend. This is the Citrus vs Space Coast Challenge event. Winner displays the trophy for the following year. It is also Ladies Day. Lady drivers drive for free.
- The December Holiday Party is scheduled for December 8, 2103 and again will be held at 310 Lakeside in Downtown Orlando. Registration is at www.clubregistration .com.
- David O'Neal gave a report on the PCA Corral at the Rolex 24 Hour race event at Daytona January 23-26. All tickets are sold. He reported that the Daytona Corral is the last of the Region sponsored Corrals at any major race event. We will again need volunteers to assist in parking and manage the tent activities with food and beverages.
- Nort Northam again presented Zonefest 2014 which will be arranged this year by the Citrus Region PCA. Nort Northam is chair. We will return to the origin of the event, the newly renovated Lakeside Inn in Mt. Dora on May 23-25, Memorial Day weekend. It is

the Florida Citrus regions 40th anniversary and there will be special presentations regarding our history at this event.

New Business

 Ross Evers announced our next Drivers Education event will be held on February 15 and 16 at Roebling Road Raceway and encouraged our new members to make plans to join us in Savannah. Registration should open Tuesday December 3rd at clubregistration.net

Steve Williamson introduced our Guest Lou Linden who brought a report on Escape 2014 and listed a number of areas where volunteers would be needed. He spoke briefly about lessons learned from the Escape at LA which he attended last month.

Lyn Perez asked that immediately after adjournment that there be a short meeting with the Chairperson's for Escape 2014 drive tours or anyone interested in organizing a drive tour.

Steve Williamson adjourned the meeting with thanks for the support of the members for the past three years as he concludes his service as President. The members shared their appreciation of Steve and for his service with a round of applause.

There being no further business, Steve Williamson thanked Emilio for Porsche of Orlando's hospitality and then adjourned the meeting. A general membership dinner was not held this month following the meeting. The DE committee convened for a meeting at a local restaurant.

Lyn Perez

Lyn Perey

Secretary